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From the Principal - Mr Iain Belot

Dear Parents and Carers,

Today we farewelled our Year 11 and 12 students for their study week. This is 
the final phase of the preparation for the external assessments of their courses. 
We wish all students every success in this period of their final preparations. A 
series of formal and informal activities have been organised over the coming days 
to support their efforts. Study week commences with a prayer breakfast next 
Monday. Parents of all Year 11 and 12 students are welcome to attend this event 
as we come together to cover the students in prayer for this important time. 

The Final Assembly today also marked the commencement of the series of 
transition events for the Year 12 students. It was a time to express our gratitude 
for their leadership of our community. They have positively influenced our 
academic and service culture in impressive and lasting ways. Moving tributes 
of gratitude were offered by other year levels, especially the Year 7 students 
who benefitted particularly from the building bridges program. It is difficult to 
overestimate the influence that the example of our senior student leaders have 
on these younger students. 

We have established a culture of affirmation and celebration for this day. There is 
fun and simple joy rather than vandalism and negativity. This year the senior class 
distinguished themselves by writing an individualised letter to every teacher. In 
part the cover letter read:

We Leavers wanted to leave something behind that will last a long time; something 
to make you smile; something that holds our memories….something that means 
something to both of us….you’ve had us for a long time. You’ve fought with us, 
for us, endured us, and the headaches we gave you, strived to make us understand 
something, encouraged us, smiled with us, laughed with us, understood our 
tiredness whilst battling your own, helped us, pushed us, dragged us towards 
our goals. There is so much that you have done for us that will stick with us 
throughout all our endeavours in the future. 
The envelope even contained tissues. 

We rightly conduct surveys to understand the value and quality of our work. As 
a school that prizes relationships at every year level, this is wonderful affirmation 
of the chemistry of respect earned in the shared journey over all the years of 
secondary education.

History Challenge
It is with a great deal of joy that I am able to advise the community that James 
Tyers (Year 10) and a team from Year 5 and 6, namely, Lucas Boks, Jacob Lanting, 
Sam El-Tahche and Michael Shim have been awarded national prizes for their 



7 Nov		 Primary Athletics Carnival - K-Yr 2
10 Nov	 Year 6 Orientation for 2019 
12 Dec	 K-6 Botanical Gardens Excursion 
13 Dec 	 Year 6 Graduation Assembly 
14 Dec	 Year 6 Activity Day
18 Dec	 Prep-Year 6 Presentation Assembly 
19 Dec	 K-6 Picnic Day  (last day for students) 

2 Nov		 Final Day for Year 11/12
5-9 Nov	 Study Week Year 11/12
8 Nov		 Music Concert
21 Nov	 Year 7 Orientation Evening 
22 Nov	 Year 10 Op Shop Ball
26-30 Nov	 Year 10 Work Experience
10 Dec	 Year 7 Orientation Day
12-14 Dec	 Year 9 Camp
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From the Principal - Mr Iain Belot

year level. This means that they were judged to be the best in their year level 
in all of Australia. They will be flown to Canberra later this month to have their 
awards presented by The Honourable Dan Tehan, Minister for Education. This 
is an outstanding achievement and we doff our caps to such an outstanding 
achievement of scholarship.

Staffing
It is with mixed feelings that I advise you that Miss Samantha Harris will be 
taking leave for 2019 in order to work with Youth With a Mission (YWAM). I am 
excited that Samantha is committed to living her faith for the benefit of others. I 
understand that her contribution to the lives of students within our school will 
be paused for a year. This is one of those occasions when we need to remind 
ourselves that God’s plan for His Kingdom is greater than our personal hopes 
and preferences. I am sure that you will join me in wishing Miss Harris well in her 
mission to serve others.

Iain Belot
Principal



From the Deputy Principal - Primary

P R I M A RY 
C A M P U S

Dear Parents and Families,

This week we have settled back into regular routines after a very successful 
Swimming and Water Safety program. Students had the opportunity to progress 
and refine their swimming skills over 8 lessons. Many stories of improvement and 
growth have been shared across all of our Prep to Year 6 classes. I would like to 
acknowledge and thank Henry Nugteren for his willingness to drive the bus to 
help make this program possible. 

Year 5/6 Dance Night
On Thursday night we had a great turn out at the 5/6 Dance Night. Between 
7-8:30pm students went into Disco Mode, sharing the night with Year 5/6 students 
from Channel. Thanks to all of the parents that volunteered their time to help 
out on the night. 

3-6 Athletics Carnival
Also this Thursday students in Years 3-6 travelled up to the Domain Athletics Track 
for our annual Athletics Carnival. We were blessed with outstanding weather as 
students undertook a range of track and field events. There were two records 
broken on the day both dating back to 1996! These were Austin Hughes running 
800m in 2 minutes 54 seconds and Harry Zimmerman running 200m in 31.69 
seconds. All students gave their best on the day as Jordan and Jericho chants 
rang around the stadium.  At this stage, Jordan are holding a handy lead, but this 
could all change after the K-2 carnival. This carnival will be held on Wednesday 7 
November at the Primary School oval, running from 9:30am-12pm. We warmly 
invite parents and family members to this event. 
(Photos of the Athletics carnival on next page).

As with the 5/6 Dance Night, we had many parents volunteer to help out and 
the Athletics Carnival. We greatly value the partnership between parents and the 
school and thank all parents that gave their time to help on the day. 

Andrew Nash
Deputy Principal 
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Primary Office
Monday- Friday
8:30 am - 12:30 pm
1:30 pm - 3:30 pm
Phone: 6229 3814

School Absentees
Primary School Absentees
Phone: 6229 3814
email: 
primaryschool@calvin.tas.edu.au

Student Health
Have your child’s health or 
allergies changed? Please let the 
office know as soon as possible. 

Small Wonders Playgroup
A free early years program for 
children (0-5years) and their 
parents/carers. 
Thursday mornings during 
school term.
Time: 9:00-10:30 am 
Where: Kindergarten room 

YEAR 3-6  ATHLETICS CARNIVAL



S E C O N D A RY 

Secondary Office
Monday- Friday
8:00am - 4:30pm
Phone: 6229 4829

School Absentees
Primary School Absentees
Phone: 6229 4829
email: 
absences@calvin.tas.edu.au

Student Health
Have your child’s health or 
allergies changed? Please let the 
office know as soon as possible. 

FROM THE ART DEPARTMENT

Last week fifteen students entered a selection of artworks into the Youth Art & 
Student Photography exhibition at the BBX Royal Hobart Show. Out of those 
fifteen students, ten received awards. I wish to congratulate those who took 
the time to prepare and submit works for the show. The selection of works 
Calvin Christian School students submitted demonstrated the value we place on 
excellence in the Creative Arts.  Well done to all who entered.

Mrs Miriam Grice
Fine Arts Teacher

Category 	 Student			   Title				    Medium					     Award

Photo		  ZAHARA KUILENBURG	 CHERRY BLOSSOMS IN WINTER	 DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPH			   HC

Photo		  EVELYN TIEMENS		  HORSE				    GRAPHITE ON CARTRIDGE PAPER		  HC

Photo		  GEMMA RATCLIFFE	 WILD AND FREE			   DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPH(DOG)		  HC

Photo		  GEMMA RATCLIFFE	 HOMEGROWN			   DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPH (APPLES)		  1st

Photo		  GEMMA RATCLIFFE	 SIMPLY RED			   DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPH (ROSE)		  2nd

Art 		  MERRYN DAY		  A YOUNG GIRLS DREAM		  PEN ON CARTRIDGE PAPER(DRESSES)	 3rd

Art 		  MERRYN DAY		  ALONE ON THE OUTSIDE		  GRAPHITE ON CARTRIDGE PAPER (FACES)	 1st

Art 		  SOPHIE ROWLINGS	 NATIVE AUSTRALIAN BOTANICAL	 MIXED MEDIA (LEAVES & GOLD FOIL)	 2nd

Art 		  EMMA ROHRLACH	 SELF PORTRAIT			   GRAPHITE ON CARTRIDGE PAPER		  1st

Art 		  NADENE ADLER		  AUSTRALIAN BIRD		  print of a MONOPRINT			   HC

Art		  AJA VERDOUW		  AUSTRALIAN BIRD		  print of a MONOPRINT			   HC

Art 		  MACKENZIE OUDMAN	 THE JOURNEY SHE TOOK		  GRAPHITE ON CARTRIDGE PAPER		  HC

Art 		  MATILDA HARTOG	 MY HOME			   WATERCOLOUR ON CARTRIDGE		  HC

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHY & YOUTH 
ART SHOW BBX 

ROYAL HOBART SHOW
25-27 OCTOBER 2018

Calvin Christian School
COMMENDATION & PLACE WINNERS

Sohie Rowlings Merryn Day

Gemma Ratcliffe Aja Verdouw Emma Rohlach

Pictured:
Some of the winning 
artworks by Calvin 
Secondary students



S E C O N D A RY 

Secondary Office
Monday- Friday
8:00am - 4:30pm
Phone: 6229 4829

School Absentees
Primary School Absentees
Phone: 6229 4829
email: 
absences@calvin.tas.edu.au

Student Health
Have your child’s health or 
allergies changed? Please let the 
office know as soon as possible. 

FROM THE MUSIC DEPARTMENT

The Year 9 Music class, along with the Senior Music class, Vocal Group and the 
Concert Band would like to invite you to attend an evening of music. It will take 
place in the Performing Arts Centre on Thursday 8th November and will be the 
culmination of months of preparation and rehearsal. The concert will commence 
at 7.00pm and should be finished by approximately 8.30pm. 

All performing students are expected to wear formal uniform and should arrive 
no later than 6.40 in order to set-up and tune-up. 

We look forward to seeing you there.

Mr. Mark Brothers 
Head of Music

An

Evening 
of Music

Thursday 8 November
 7pm - 8:30pm

Performing Arts Centre - Calvin Secondary Campus

Year 9 & Senior Students present



S E C O N D A RY 

Secondary Office
Monday- Friday
8:00am - 4:30pm
Phone: 6229 4829

School Absentees
Primary School Absentees
Phone: 6229 4829
email: 
absences@calvin.tas.edu.au

Student Health
Have your child’s health or 
allergies changed? Please let the 
office know as soon as possible. 

YEAR 12 LEAVERS TRADITIONAL MUCK UP DAY

 

 
You’re invited to the 

Year 10  

90’s OP SHOP BALL 
 

 

 Thursday 22nd November  
6:30pm-9:30pm 

Calvin Primary Multi-Purpose Hall 
 

 

Cost: $30 
Main course, dessert, snacks and drinks provided 

 

 

RSVP and cash payment to the Secondary office by  

Friday 9th November 

YEAR 10 - OP SHOP BALL



W H O L E  S C H O O L 
N E W S

School Uniform Shop
Secondary Campus
Phone: 6240 1883
Email: ccs.kingston@midford.com.au
Opening Hours
Tuesday and Thursday
8:30am - 4:00pm

Working with Vulnerable 
People registration
Parent volunteers at Calvin are 
asked to obtain a Working with 
Vunerable People Registration. 
For details please contact
•	 Primary Office: 

6229 3814
•	 Secondary Office: 

6229 4829

Calvin Facebook page
For school life, photos and 
events, visit our Facebook page.

CALVIN CHRISTIAN SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP

2018 - 2019  TRADING DAYS

Extended Trading Hours

TERM 4   TRADING DAYS IN DECEMBER  2018  
                            
Tuesday 4 Dec 		  8:30am - 4:00pm
Thursday 6 Dec		  8:30am - 4:00pm
 Tuesday 11 Dec 		  8:30am - 4:00pm
Thursday 13 Dec  	 8:30am - 4:00pm
 Tuesday 18 Dec		  8:30am - 4:00pm

          
The Calvin Christian Uniform Shop 

CLOSES on
Tuesday 18th of December 2018 at 4:00 pm

 
REOPENS for Back to School sales on 

Monday 21 January 2019 at 8:30 am.

Please contact Joanne to make an appointment time. 
Phone: 03 40 1883           

Email: ccs.kingston@midford.com.au

BACK TO SCHOOL  2019   
Appointments are recommended for all fittings	
				       	
	
Trading days in January

Monday 21 Jan		  8:30am - 3:00pm
Tuesday 22 Jan		  8:30am - 3:00 pm
Wednesday 23 Jan	 8.30am - 3:00 pm
Tuesday 29 Jan		  8:30am - 4:00 pm		
Thursday 31 Jan		  8:30am - 4:00 pm
Friday 1 Feb		  8:30am - 4:00 pm

	
Trading days in February
					   
Monday 4 Feb		  8:15am - 12:00 pm     Half day only
Tuesday 5 Feb       	 8:30am - 4:00 pm
Thursday 7 Feb     	 8:30am - 4:00 pm

Normal Trading Days resume Tuesday 5 Feb 2019.
	  
Closed School Holidays and Public Holidays.	



W H O L E  S C H O O L 
N E W S

 
 

 
2018 Student Residential Address and Other Information collection notice 

This notice is from the Australian Government Department of Education and Training (the department), to 
advise you that the department has requested that your child’s school provide a statement of addresses, in 
accordance with the Australian Education Regulation 2013 (Cth) (the Regulation).  

A statement of addresses contains the following information about each student at the school: 

 Student residential address (not student names) 
 Student level of education (i.e. whether the student is a primary or secondary student) 
 Student boarding school status (i.e. whether the student is boarding or a day student) 
 Names and residential addresses of the student’s parent(s) and/or guardian(s)  

Schools generate a record number for each student for the purposes of this collection, which is also provided 
to the department. 

Purpose of the collection 
This collection is routinely used to inform Commonwealth school education policy, and to help ensure that 
Commonwealth funding arrangements for non-government schools are based on need, and are fair and 
transparent.  

The National School Resourcing Board recently completed a review of the socio-economic status (SES) score 
methodology used in the calculation of the Commonwealth’s needs-based funding arrangements for 
non-government schools. The information collected in the statement of addresses will be used to progress the 
Board’s recommendations, which have been accepted by the Government.  

Further information on this review and the Government’s response can be found here: 
https://www.education.gov.au/review-socio-economic-status-ses-score-methodology. 

Use and disclosure of personal information 

Your personal information is protected by law, including the Privacy Act 1988 (Cth). Any use and disclosure of 
your personal information relating to the statement of addresses will occur in accordance with the Regulation.  

Your personal information may be used by the department, or disclosed to the Australian Bureau of Statistics 
(the ABS), for the purposes of SES score policy development, reviewing SES score methodology, calculating SES 
scores, Commonwealth school education policy development (including school funding), or where it is 
otherwise required or authorised by law.  

For example, your personal information may be provided to the ABS for statistical and research purposes, 
which includes data integration projects such as the Multi-Agency Data Integration Project (MADIP). Further 
information on the MADIP can be found here: 
http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/home/Statistical+Data+Integration+-+MADIP. 

The department may, from time to time, carry out audits of school submissions. In the event of an audit, 
contracted auditors may seek to compare a school’s statement of addresses with student enrolment 
information held by the school. These contractors will not use the information for any other purpose.  

The department may also be required to disclose your personal information to contracted providers for the 
purposes of the provision of ICT support services to the department.  

The department does not intend to disclose personal information to overseas recipients. 

What do you need to do? 
You are not required to do anything. Your school is responsible for providing the requested details to the 
department, however, please ensure that your school has the most up-to-date and correct details for your 
family.  
 
Contacts for further information  
Your school can provide additional information about the process for the statement of addresses collection.  

If you have any further questions regarding the collection, you can contact the department by:  

 Email: seshelpdesk@education.gov.au 
 Phone (free call): SES helpdesk on 1800 677 027 (Option 4) 

The department’s privacy policy is available on the department’s website at www.education.gov.au. The 
privacy policy contains information about: 

 how individuals can access and seek correction of the personal information held by the department;  
 how complaints about breaches of the Privacy Act 1988 (Cth) can be made; and  
 how the department will deal with these complaints.  

If you wish to contact the department about privacy-related matters, please email the department at 
EducationPrivacy@education.gov.au  or write to: 

Privacy Contact Officer  
Schools, Childcare and Corporate Legal Branch  
Department of Education and Training  
GPO Box 9880  
Canberra ACT 2601  

 

 

Australian Government Collection Notice



W H O L E  S C H O O L 
N E W S

 

Applications are invited from suitably qualified practising Christians 
  for the following position: 

 

Groundsman/Bus Driver 
Based at Calvin Christian School in Kingston 

This is a full-time, permanent position 
Current first aid certificate/medium rigid licence desirable 

 
For enquiries or an application package contact 

Mrs Angela Gurney, Compliance & Resources Manager 
on 6224 8300 or agurney@cst.tas.edu.au 

 
Applications close: Friday 16 November 2018 

 


